

56 Prospect Street P.O. Box 270 Hartford, CT 06103

Kathleen M. Shanley

Manager – Transmission Siting Tel: (860) 728-4527

June 1, 2022

Melanie Bachman, Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Sub-Petition No. 1293 - NM-05 (New Milford) - Notice of Completion

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On November 2, 2021 in Sub-Petition No. 1293 – NM-05 (New Milford), the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") acknowledged Eversource's notice to replace one transmission line structure within an Eversource transmission line right-of-way in the Town of Milford pursuant to National Electrical Safety Code standards. Among other conditions of the acknowledgement, the Council required that Eversource submit the following item:

• Not less than 45 days after completion of the transmission maintenance activity, the Council shall be notified in writing that construction has been completed.

The construction and restoration work were completed on April 15, 2022.

Enclosed are this original and two (2) copies of this Notice of Completion.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,